VERY URGENT

Nr. 039

The Embassy of the Federative Republic of Brazil presents its
compliments to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Turkey — Directorate
General for the Americas —, and has the honour to ask on behalf of the Brazilian Ministry
of Health, to be informed by the relevant Turkish authorities, regarding to the possibility of
supplying from the Republic of Turkey the following raw materials to be used in
Orotracheal Intubation for COVID-19:

a) Atracurium Besylate (2.5ml ampoule)

b) Atracurium Besylate (5ml ampoule)

c) Cisatracurium Besylate 2mg/ml (5ml ampoule)

d) Cisatracurium Besylate 2mg/ml (10ml ampoule)

e) Midazolam 5mg/ml (10ml vial)

f) Propofol 10mg/ml (20ml vial)

g) Rocuronium Bromide 10mg/ml (5ml ampoule)

h) Fentanyl Citrate 0,05mg/ml - 50 mcg/ml (10 ml vial).

2 Once the possibility has been confirmed, the Embassy would
appreciate receiving data on available medicines and their respective quantities, as well as
information regarding to the responsible institutions and their contact details, so that the
Brazilian Ministry of Health can communicate directly with the respective focal points.

The Embassy of Federative Republic of Brazil avails itself of this

opportunity to renew to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Turkey the
assurances of its highest consideration.

Ankara, March 29th, 2021

/Nur




